The Rev. George Munro Grani, D.D. | 291

Upon the completion of his theological studies he was ordained
a minister of the Church of Scotland. His brilliant success at
the University had inspired him with a strong desire to devote
his time and strength to literary work in the Old Country.
Position and speedy preferment in his sacred calling were also
offeved him at the other side of the Atlantic; but he was a
Canadian by preference as well as by birth, and determined that
the rest of his life should be spent in his native land. He prob-
ably remembered too, that he had been sent over to Glasgow
with a special view to his ultimately devoting himself to the
service of the Presbyterian Church in Canada; and, though his
pecuniary obligations to the bursary fund had been discharged
he not unnaturally felt that Canada had the first claim fo his
services, Duty and inclination concurring, he returned to his
native country early in 1861. Immediately upon his arrival he
was appointed a missionary in the county of Pictou. He threw
himself ardently into his work, and with happy results. A few
months afterwards a more extended sphere of usefulness was
opened to him in Prince Edward Island, where he spent the best
part of two years. In the month of May, 1863, he was inducted
into the pastorate of St. Matthew’s Church, Halifax, which he
retained until his appointment to his present position in 1877.
The fourteen years of his incumbency were busy ones, and have
left abundant traces behind them. .

" His love of literature remained unabated, but his active life
did not admit of his devoting much time to it, as he was fully
occupied with parochial, philanthropic, and Church work more:
immediately connected with his chosen profession.

In 1870 he began to act on the committee appointed to effect.
the union of the four branches of the Canada Presbyterian Church,
The project gave rise to long negotiations, numerous conferences,.
and an immense mass of correspondence, in all of which Mr,
Grant took his full share, The union was finally effected in
1875, and Mr. Grant, as Moderator, subscribed the articles for
the Kirk Synod.

In the summer of the year .1872, it will be remembered, Mr.
Sandford Fleming, the Chief Engineer of the Caunada Pacific
Railway, started on a tour of inspection across the continent,
with a view to tiie location of the line. He was accompanied by
a staff of assistants, and Mr. Grant, who felt the need of a change-
from the long sustained intellectual strain to which his faculties.
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